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We are proud to be an inclusive school 
community representative of many 

cultures and backgrounds

Principal’s Update
Hi Team Invermay!  In our last newsletter, school council were seeking some feedback from our 
community on the value and readership of our fortnightly newsletter at the moment.  To help 
measure this, we asked families reading pg 2 of our March 10 edition to send a simple SMS to our 
school mobile with their name and the word NEWSLETTER.   In doing so, you’d let us know that you’d 
made it that far in reading the newsletter, as well as gain entry into a draw for a voucher to the Lake 
View Hotel and Cafe. 
Reponses & entries closed last Friday 17th March.   For those who did have a chance to respond and 
gain entry into the voucher draw, thanks for joining the fun and helping us to measure current 
newsletter readership in a simple and fun way. 
The winner of a $25 Voucher to the Lake View Hotel & Cafe was drawn from a hat by Prep teacher 
Jan Westlake at assembly.   Congratulations to the Bykersma family.
Looking toward the end of Term 1, we still have a number of events and activities to look forward to, 
including:. 

- Hot Cross Bun, Pie & Donut orders.  Orders will be sorted by our Parents and Friends and ready 
for collection between 2:30-3:30pm next Wednesday afternoon from our multi purpose room. 

- Tennis, guitar & ukulele lessons continue for a number of kiddos who have signed up this year;
- All IPS students continuing their event training training for our upcoming IPS Aths Carnival at 

Llanberris Athletics Reserve - York St Ballarat.   
- School Photos - order and pay online directly to Master School Portraits before photo day (see 

Karen in our office for extra or replacement order forms)
Additional detail for all of these events can be found within your family XUNO account in the 
CALENDAR, NEWS or EVENTS sections.  Back copies of all of our fortnightly  newsletters can also be 
accessed at any time on our IPS website  http://www.invermayps.vic.edu.au/newsletter.html
Finally, thanks to all who have have been in a position to support our hot cross bun / pie drive and 
also our upcoming High Tea at Invermay Bowls Club, hopefully enabling us to replace the old fence 
around our new synthetic playcourt and have our kids safe and school grounds looking tip top for our 
150th school celebrations later this year.  
NAPLAN:  National Assessment Program - Literacy And Numeracy
NAPLAN tests assess student knowledge and skills in Writing, Reading, Language Conventions 
(spelling, grammar and punctuation) and Numeracy.
NAPLAN 2023 assessments for Years 3, 5, 7 & 9 students across Australia were held in classrooms 
between Wednesday 15th March and Monday 27th March.  A big thank you to Mr B for coordinating 
the process for both our Yr 3 & 5 cohorts.  The results of the tests provide a snapshot to students, 
parents, teachers and principals of both strengths & gaps in student literacy & numeracy.  Results 
are distributed to schools and families nationwide later in the school year.

DATES TO REMEMBER:
Friday 24th March

Hot Cross Bun, Pie & Donut orders 
with payment due back to IPS office.

Wed 29th March
Hot Cross Bun, Pie & Donut orders 

available for collection from IPS multi 
purpose room (double portable at Nth 

Carpark) 

Sunday 2nd April
High Tea fundraiser at Invermay Bowls 

Club - raising money to replace the 
fence around our new playcourt.      

2pm start.  

Tues 4th April
IPS P-6 Athletics Carnival  

– whole day at Llanberris Reserve
Families to meet there at 8:45am for a 

9:00am start to events.  

Wed 5th April
SCHOOL PHOTOS from 9am  Order 

Forms sent home with students Frisay 
10th March.  See Karen in our office 

for additional forms. 

Thurs 6th April
Final day of Term 1

2:00pm Assembly    2:30pm Finish

Mon 24th April
First day of Term 2 

for Victorian Govt Schools

Tues 25th April 
ANZAC DAY Public Holiday

http://www.invermayps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:invermay.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.invermayps.vic.edu.au/newsletter.html


SCHOOL CAR PARK SAFETY 



   

                          

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK
Congratulations to the following T-Birds who have been recognised for 
exemplifying our school values of Commitment, Cooperation, Respect, 

Responsibility, Honesty & Excellence.
                                              Week 7
                              Gus, Damon, Ronan, Reuben,
                                       Charlotte and James
                               
                                             

                                                              
                                          

                                         Owen, Victoria, Huey, 
                                                  Zoey, Emi and Ivy
                                 

Week 8



 Foundation -

       Grade 1/2 - Bec Garlick

      Grade 5/6 -  Paul Borchers

Classroom News 2023

               Grade 3/4 -  Chrissy McShane

In 2023, classroom teachers will be keeping you up to date with the latest 
teaching and learning using Google Sites. These sites will provide happy snaps 
and classroom updates, uploaded by teachers and students. Click the links to 

visit each classroom! 

Mrs Westlake > Click Here

Mrs Garlicks > Click Here 

Mrs McShane >  Click Here

Mr Borchers > Click Here

Jan Westlake

https://sites.google.com/d/1ownQyppH2vAHh3kMSDL1kiLbeXvgn7cE/p/1jJ1u-ir9TugAGhUnOdfra8rvlvWtiw_L/edit
https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/mrsgs12class/home
https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/middle2023/class-gallery
https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/seniors2022/home


ATTENDANCE:  How many days has your child missed this term?
In 2022 students in our school averaged over 20 days absence over the year. This is very concerning for many reasons, particularly their 
long term outlook. 
Unfortunately, across the local area of Ballarat this pattern of poor attendance was quite common. At Invermay Primary School, with your 
support, it is one of our goals to decrease unnecessary or optional days of absence in 2023.. Below you can see the impact of an 
attendance rate that is below average on your child’s education.  Attendance can be checked and tracked on your XUNO Family App. 
0-4 days of absence per term: This is within normal range. A child with this attendance rate is still able to take advantage of most 
teaching and learning opportunities available to them.
5-8 days of absence per term: This attendance rate is below average. A child with this attendance rate could miss one- two years of 
learning between Prep and Year 12.
9+ days of absence per term: This is a critically poor attendance rate.  A child with this attendance rate could miss out on 2+ years of 
learning between Prep and Year 12.
Remember:
✓  Students need to attend school regularly to make the most of educational opportunities and to reach their full potential.
✓  Being at school helps us build and maintain friendships over time.
✓  There is a direct link between school attendance and achievement later in life.
✓  Poor patterns of attendance in the early years lead to poor patterns of attendance throughout the school years.
✓  When young people are in school every day, they are safer and less likely to become involved in crime in later life

HARMONY WEEK
This week is Harmony Week Monday 20th – Sunday 26th  March.  So what is Harmony Week?
It is a time to celebrate Australian multiculturalism, and the successful integration of migrants into our community.  Australia is one of the 
most successful multicultural countries in the world and we should celebrate this and work to maintain it.
Harmony Week is about inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all Australians, regardless of cultural or linguistic background, united by 
a set of core Australian values.
Australia is a vibrant and multicultural country — from the oldest continuous culture of our first Australians to the cultures of our newest 
arrivals from around the world.  Our cultural diversity is one of our greatest strengths and is at the heart of who we are. It makes Australia 
a great place to live.
An integrated multicultural Australia is an integral part of our national identity. All people who migrate to Australia bring with them some 
of their own cultural and religious traditions, as well as taking on many new traditions. Collectively, these traditions have enriched our 
nation and Harmony Week is a great time to acknowledge this.  





      2023 FINANCIAL SUPPORT FOR FAMILIES

DIRECT LINK:
For more information about CSEF visit:
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx










